Received 01.06.22 

Dear Tweedsmuir Community Council,

Thank you for responding to the consultation on Oliver Field Woodland creation. The proposal has gone forward for clearing and has been approved.

In your response you raised concerns about Private Water Supplies (PWS) and we feel that these issues have been addressed. Two independent hydrological experts have concluded that the impact of planting the trees on the PWS will be negligible. The applicant has taken the PWS into account into the design of the site and has replaced conifers with broadleaves as recommended by the Forest Research report. 

In regards to the concerns you raised about the scale of commercial forestry in general, this cannot be addressed through this consultation and needs to be raised nationally. I recommend that you contact our head office to do so and the contact details are on the Scottish Forestry website https://forestry.gov.scot/contact

You also complained about litter and other industrial waste being left on forestry sites. If this happens then the forest management company / landowner / contactor is not adhering to the UK Forest Standard (UKFS). Please let me know of specific sites where this happens and I can get in touch to get the waste removed. 

I’m sorry if you are still unhappy about the woodland creation, however from my experience this is a very well designed scheme that works around the local constraints and has included a lot of diversity which goes over and above the requirements of UKFS. 


Regards, 

Jenny 


Jenny Greaves MICFOR
Woodland Officer
Scottish Forestry
South Scotland Conservancy | Weavers Court  | Forest Mill | Selkirk | TD7 5NY

Email:  jenny.greaves@forestry.gov.scot 
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Scottish Forestry is the Scottish Government agency responsible for forestry policy, support and regulation.
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